
 

 
 

PNN Submission and Policy Guidelines 
 
The Editorial Staff has created the PNN Guidelines to help you get your submissions accepted and also to 
make our decision making process transparent to the community. 

 
The PNN is the official newsletter of ASGPP and it is our goal to provide opportunities for connection, support, 
sharing of ideas, and communication within the society as well as between the ASGPP membership and other 
groups, organizations and communities in the United States and internationally. The Editorial Staff welcomes 
submissions from many sources and strives to have high standards that are clear and transparent. The PNN is 
published three times a year; Winter, Spring/Summer and Fall. It is emailed to our membership and posted on 
our website. Previous issues remain on the site indefinitely. 

 
The PNN Editorial Staff (Executive Director, PNN Editor, Designer, ASGPP President and other contributing 
editors or designees) reserves the right to accept or reject any article submitted and to edit submitted 
articles in any way deemed appropriate and necessary. 

 
Edited articles are not returned to authors for their review.  However, the Editorial Staff may request 
additional information from authors when they deem it necessary. 

 
The Editorial staff has the final say in what gets printed into the PNN. 

 
The PNN does not accept stories or features that promote trainings or workshops done by any individual or 
group. No names of training groups or training workshops will be included. 

 
The PNN Members in Action feature welcomes highlighting past events of our community. While individual 
names may be used, names of training groups or training workshops will be excluded. 

 
The PNN would be delighted to highlight any psychodramatist who is an ASGPP Member that has received an 
award from any organization, university or not for profit organization. ASGPP Members who have presented 
workshops at conferences, as part of community outreach, or not-for-profit organizations, or published articles 
in professional journals are also accepted submissions. 

 
Articles should have a title and list the full name(s) of all authors. Please send no more than a three line bio for 
each author including title and place of work. When possible, submit photos of author(s) or related to that 
event. Any links to source material are encouraged. 

 
*The PNN does not feature stories or information previously disseminated by our sister organization, The 
American Board of Examiners (ABE). 

 
As the PNN has grown in size and variety of submissions,  please check the word count requirements 
before submission. Documents which greatly exceed word counts will be returned to you. 

 
WORD COUNTS: 

 
ARTICLES – 800 
COLUMNS – Presidents, Editors, Trainers Corner, Unsung Hero/Heroine - 600 
MEMBERS IN ACTION – 75 
REGIONAL / COLLECTIVES – 100 

 
 
If you have any questions or comments, please contact the ASGPP office at asgpp@asgpp.org, 
609-737-8500 and denote that your communication is for the PNN. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

PNN Editorial Staff 
 

Send submissions only to 
E-mail: asgpp@asgpp.org 

Please put “PNN Copy” in the Subject 
 

Copy and Publication Deadlines: 
Winter: January 20 for publication March 1 

Spring/Summer: May 25 for publication July 1 
Fall: September 20 for publication Nov 1 
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